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November 1, 2023 
The Feast of All Saints 

 
My Dear Friends: 
 

The Official Start of our  
125th Anniversary Celebrations 

 
Today, on this our Feast of Title, we 
officially begin the 125th  
Anniversary celebrations of our 
Church as a family, and of the  
dedication of our Church building. 
Although Tuesday, January 23, 1894, 

appears to be the earliest Episcopal service in 
this area as recorded in the diary of the Rt. 
Rev. William Crane Gray, Missionary Bishop 
of Southern Florida, any further services 
seem to be unknown.  
However, Archdeacon B. F. Brown apparently 
led the missionary efforts of planting a 
church in this community.  
 

The cornerstone of All Saints’ was laid on 
Monday, December 5, 1898, and this date is 
recognized as its founding. The Church  
building was dedicated on Sunday, February 
19, 1899. It was through the generosity of 
Charles and Mary Racey that the building of 
an edifice and the start of a cemetery became 
a reality. While our cemetery is the only one 

in the Episcopal Church 
of Southeast Florida, 
the Church building, 
which has lasted these 
125 years, stands as a 
symbol of God’s  
presence in this  
community, and the 
house in which the 

church gathers for worship and fellowship.   
 

Throughout the years, clergy persons have 
shared in the leadership of this church and 
parish. More importantly, thousands of saints 
made All Saints’ their church family and  
spiritual home for the past 125 years. With the 
help of God, they have worshiped and served, 
ministered and reached out, fellowshipped 
and discipled, worked and given of their time, 
talent, and financial resources, so that this 
church could flourish. We thank God for the 
lives, work, witness, and ministry, of all these 
saints. 
 

We now usher in the beginning of the next 
125 years. As the early members of 
this church prepared the way for 
us, we do the same for future  
generations. For they have left us  
 

a group of people who continued to gather 
together for worship, service, outreach,  
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fellowship, and discipleship. For there would 
be no church if there were no people. This is 
evident by the number of local churches that 
no longer exist.  
 

We, too, need to continue to worship, to be a 
loving and welcoming family that reaches out 
in love and service to others through our 
ministries, while at the same time sharing in 
fellowship, growing in faith, and being good 
stewards of what God has given us. These are 
all vital to our wellbeing and to those saints 
who come after us.   
 

We, therefore, are all privileged to be part of 
this wonderful family at this time in the life of 
our church. I am honored and thankful to be 
among all of you for such a time as this. Let us 
continue to love God, to love each other, and 
all persons, by embracing our vision to “Live 
like Jesus - Love God and All People.”  Let us 
thank God for His blessings as we celebrate 
125 years of ministry and mission in Jensen 
Beach, and the wider Treasure Coast  
community. May God bless and keep us as we 
continue to be “The Little Church on the Hill 
with a BIG Heart” for the next century and a 

quarter and beyond. 
 
A happy and blessed 125th Anniversary! 
 
With love and blessings! 
 
Father Tony 
 

P.S.   Please remember that our  
125th Anniversary Celebrations  

will begin on  
Sunday, November 5, All Saints’ Sunday.  

 

Hope you will join us for worship either at 
the 8 a.m. or 10 a.m. services as we celebrate 

our Feast of Title and the start of  
our 125th celebrations. 

 

Sunday,  
November 19 

 

8 a.m. & 10 a.m. 
Holy Eucharist 

 

 
 

Harvest Thanksgiving is an opportunity to give 
God thanks for His blessings, and to give to 
those who are less fortunate than we are. 

 

Please provide dried and canned goods, rice, 
pasta products, canned and bottled juices, sodas, 
etc. on the day before the Festival (Sat., Nov. 18) 
from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
 

The Church will be decorated with the items on 
the Saturday (Nov. 18).  
 

The children are to bring their gifts to the altar 
during the 10 a.m. Eucharist on Sunday, Nov. 19. 
You may wear the most colorful outfit in your 
closet on the day of the  Harvest Festival (Sun., 
Nov. 19). 
 

For further information, please contact:  
Joyce Fletcher-Menard at: 906.201.1328 or 

Email: 19florida77@gmail.com 
 

Sandy Miller at: 772.577.0955 or  
Email: jackmillersandymiller@gmail.com 

 

Karen Neff at: 561.758.5276 or  
Email: gatorcabin@aol.com 

 

Clergy Appreciation 

Father Tony,  
Reverend Tara, and Deacon Alan...  

 

… thank all of you who gave them  
greeting cards, gifts, thoughtful words of  

appreciation, and the gift of flowers on the 
altar on the last Sunday of October, on the 

occasion of  
Clergy Appreciation Month.  

 

We greatly appreciate your sentiments in 
whatever form they were expressed.  

Again, Thank You! 



 

Deacon’s Report 
   

November 
Anniversaries  

of Birth 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Anniversaries 
of Marriage 

 

 
 

Anniversary 
of Ordination 

 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  

The weather is definitely cooler this month, a pleasant change 
since it was so hot this summer.  
 
Also our attendance at All Saints' has been increasing with the 
arrival of fall. 
 
We have had significant losses of some of our most devote 
members like Jacques Marzi, Martyn Inwood, and Janet Kempf. 
They will be really missed, and we empathize with their spouses.  
 
We are definitely an older congregation. We try to offer 
compassion to all our older members. We help all our homebound 
members through our Lay Eucharistic Visitors. We all need to 
reach out to all our members with chronic illnesses. It is 
sometimes not easy to do this, but trust in the Holy Spirit to help 
you know what to say to these residents with chronic or acute 
illnesses. Perhaps we all should commit ourselves to contact 
others in need once a week: those who are physically, emotionally 
or even financially in need. 
 
The number of applicants for the TRUE Fund has increased. 
George Mazsa communicates with other community agencies 
such as House of Hope and Salvation Army. These agencies have 
referred others in need of help to us. We don't give much, but just 
the $200 we give is so much appreciated and gives many in our 
community the help they need and increased confidence that 
their problems will diminish. 
 
The Kairos Inside Program takes place this weekend. Although I 
can't participate, I am still hopeful that this program is bringing 
the love of Jesus to these incarcerated men and to women in 
female prisons. I still lead my Bible Study on Thursday afternoons 
at Martin Correctional Institution. There is a group of men who 
are committed to attending my Evening Prayer service and 
receiving Communion. We sing the Lord's Prayer, which they love 
to do. 
 
On Nov. 23, I will celebrate my 10th anniversary as deacon at our 
church.  I was ordained Nov. 23, 2013, by Bishop Frade at the 
cathedral in Miami. I have enjoyed my 
ministry and feel very connected to our 
congregation in so many ways.  
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
In God's love, 
Deacon Alan 

  



 



 

The Apostle Paul writes: “And we urge you, 
brothers and sisters, to admonish the idlers, 

encourage the fainthearted, help the weak, be 
patient with all of them. See that none of you 

repays evil for evil, but always seek to do good to 
one another and to all. Rejoice always, pray 

without ceasing, give thanks in all circumstances, 
for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus  

for you. Do not quench the Spirit.” 
– First Thessalonians 5: 14-19 

 
The “Season” of tending is upon us and the very 
hot “lazy summer” is behind us.  I am pleased to 
report the Men’s Fellowship is busy tending to 
this season’s work in the vineyard 
of the LORD.  Our first meeting of 
2023-24 was Monday, Oct. 2.  Our 
second will be Monday, Nov. 6,, at 
6 p.m. in Houg Hall.   
 
We welcome all the men of the 
parish.  I invite each of you to join 
us in our labors of love.  For me, 
the experience has been full of opportunities to 
tend to the growth of my relationship with 
Christ.   If your relationship with Him “needs 
some tending,” our Fellowship might be just the 
place for you. 
 
We follow ancient Christian practices.  We 
gather to offer thanksgiving to God, to pray, to 
share a meal, to read scripture and to organize 
good works to benefit the LORD’s church and 
those who are suffering. 
 
The October meeting included a delicious meal 
of chicken parmesan (from Anna’s) with salad, 
wine, tea and desserts.  Thanks to our treasurer, 
Harry Kapple, for organizing dinner.  It was 
good, to once again, gather together around the 
table.  We began with a blessing of the food. 
Then we offered prayers of thanksgiving for our 
lives today and for healing of the sick and 
suffering among and known to us. 
 
A new element was added to our usual program.   

We agreed to add time during dinner for 
members to hear, reflect on, and share a reading 
from the Bible.  The Bible passage will be 
selected each month by a different member of 
the Fellowship. Our first passage was taken from 
Paul’s First Letter to the Thessalonians, Chapters 
4 and 5.  George Mazsa volunteered to choose a 
passage for reflection and discussion on Nov. 6. 
 
Our business agenda included scheduling the 
election of officers at our November meeting, 
establishment of 2023-24 dues, selecting a date 
for the Annual Bar-B-Que and Antique Car Show 
and dispensing funds to help the church or 
those in need in our local community.  

 
Dues will continue at $20 for the 
year and $5 per month to offset 
the cost of meals.  We have put 
forward Saturday, April 13, as our 
first choice for the date for the Bar
-B-Que and Antique Car Show. 
The annual Pancake Supper will be 

on Shrove Tuesday, Feb. 13. 
 
We voted to immediately disburse funds to the 
Boys and Girls Clubs of Martin and St. Lucie 
Counties in the amount of $500 per county.  We 
also immediately disbursed $1,000 to support 
the Martin County Tent City Helpers.  Thanks go 
to our brother, Jerry Walters.  The Tent City 
Helpers provide basic necessities to the 
homeless in Martin County.  Jerry donates his 
time to this work and advocates for support.  We 
will be considering additional disbursements at 
our next session. 
 
Our meetings are regularly scheduled for the 
first Monday of each month.  Exceptions to the 
schedule are announced in advance. 
 
Please join us.  There is a lot of work to do when 
tending to Christ’s vineyard.   We always need 
more help. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Bill Winsemann, President 

Men’s Fellowship 



 

All Saints’ will have a special food collection on 
Saturday, Nov. 18, for Harvest Festival Sunday, 
which is on Sunday, Nov. 19.  
 

We will be decorating the church that Saturday 
with the collected food. Canned goods, dry 
goods, cereals, peanut butter, rice, pasta 
sauces, beans, and any nonperishable food are 
wanted. Please no glass jars.  
 

Our Sunday school children will help deliver 
the food Monday, Nov. 20, to local food banks. 
 

We have a weekly food collection for House of 
Hope.  Pasta, rice and peanut butter are always 
needed. All donations are greatly appreciated. 
 

Food can be placed in Houg Hall. 
 

For more information, please contact: 
George Mazsa, our Coordinator, at 
gtmazsa@aol.com or 484-602-3594. 
 

Thank you for your consistent support for this 
important ministry. 
 
George Mazsa 
Coordinator 

 
“For we are God’s workmanship, created in 
Christ Jesus to do good works, which God 
prepared in advance for us to do.” 
Ephesians 2:10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There are 48 chapters of the Daughters of the 
King in our diocese. Several members of the All 
Saints’ Chapter will attend the Diocese of 
Southeast Florida’s 54th annual assembly on 
Saturday, Nov. 4, at St. Benedict’s Episcopal 
Church in Plantation.  
 
Our chapter continues to meet monthly and to 
constantly update our prayer list. Please let a 
Daughter know if you or someone you know 
needs prayer. The next meeting for our 
members will be Monday, Nov. 6 , at 5 p.m. in 
the church building. 
 

Help Us to Pray 
 

Almighty God, help us to pray so faithfully that 
we may draw near to you and learn your will. 
Help us to serve so joyfully that others may be 
drawn to you. May your Holy Spirit guide us 
each day, that all we think, do, or say may be 
acceptable to you. We ask all for Jesus’ sake.  
 
For His Sake 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Sandy Miller 
President 

Daughters  
of the King 



 

The TRUE Fund is partnering 
with House of Hope and 
Salvation Army to reach more 
people in need of financial 
assistance for utility bills, car 
repairs, medical needs, etc.   
 

We are 
already 
seeing an 
increase in 
requests for 
assistance. 
Many thanks 
to Jenny and 

Dara for fielding calls and 
forwarding messages to Deacon 
Alan.  Special thanks to Deacon 
Alan for administering the Fund. 
  

As you may know, the TRUE 
Fund is supported by direct 
donations from us, All Saints. It 
is not a part of the church’s 
general operating budget. So if 
we are serving more people we 
will need a steady stream of 
financial support.  If you feel 
moved to support this effort, 
please consider making a 
donation to TRUE in addition to 
your regular support of the 
church. 
  

Donations can be put in the 
Sunday plate offering. Please 
put your donation into an 
envelope with TRUE on the 
front. If donating by check, 
please make the check payable 
to the church with TRUE on the 
memo line. 
  

If you know of someone, friend 
or neighbor, who is struggling 
financially please refer them to 
TRUE.  
 
Thank You,  
George Mazsa 

 How do you like our new Houg 
Hall?  We have beautiful new 
floors, fall decorations, new 
curtains and many of our 
snowbirds who are returning 
that add to the warm ambiance 
of coffee hour.  
Where else would 
you want to be 
after the 8 or 10 
a.m. church 
service but in 
Houg Hall for 
coffee hour 
sharing Christian 
fellowship.  
 
To “sweeten” our Christian 
fellowship, these homemade 
treats were donated during 
October: brownies, deviled 
eggs,  Keto Blueberry Jamboree, 
French toast, quiche, Keto 
Pumpkin Cheesecake, assorted 
sliders, walnut chocolate chip 
bread, pigs in a blanket, plus 

fruit, cookies, meats/cheese, 
coffee/decaf, assorted teas 
and, of course, great 
Fellowship.  Please sign up on 
the calendar to bring in your 
specialty for everyone to enjoy.  

 
Please thank 
these 
parishioners for 
bringing in their 
specialty for you 
to enjoy:  Louise 
Andrews, 
Dorothy Bree, 
Carolyn Hanna, 

Marilyn Mazsa, Sandy Miller, 
Ritchie Menard, Marilyn Serus. 
And many thanks to each of you 
who make a monetary donation 
to support our coffee hour.  
Our Coffee Hour Crew who 
helps set up and clean up is just 
fabulous too!  Our outstanding 
Coffee Hour could not happen 
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without such a good and conscientious crew of 
volunteers — Tina Kelly, Eva Capparelli, Louise 
Andrews, Lorraine 
Devereaux, and 
Kim Kelly.  George 
Mazsa, Sandy 
Miller, and Natalie 
Walters are not 
pictured. 
 
Our 2023 Holly 
Fair will be Dec. 9.  
Houg Hall is the 
preparation and 
staging location 
for the Holly Fair.  
The Silent 
Auction items are being assembled.  The 
wreaths, Christmas trees, lighted rag garland, 
gnomes and jewelry are being crafted and 
sorted. Additional help is always needed.  
Volunteers times in Houg Hall are 9:30-noon 
Monday, Thursday, Friday;  and 12:30-to 4 p.m. 
Tuesday and Wednesday.  The work is easy with 
minimal instruction — easy, peasy!   
 
More info is forthcoming regarding a timeline of 
additional Holly Fair activities. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Upcoming events for November in Houg Hall: 
 

Nov. 4 – Funeral of Jacques Marzi, with reception 
to follow in Houg Hall 
Nov. 6 – Men’s Fellowship Meeting 
Nov. 17 – Funeral of Jim Ulmer 
Nov. 18 – Harvest Festival/ Food items dropped 
off on tables in breezeway (alcove) 
Nov. 18 – Women’s Fellowship Meeting 
Nov. 27 (week of) – Zoom Presentation “Holly 
Fair Timeline & Protocols.”  The presentation will 
be recorded, volunteers will receive a link to log 
in at their convenience to view what they need 
to know about the 2023 Holly Fair. (The 
presentation will come from the “Cloud.”) 

    
Respectfully submitted, 

Louise Andrews, Houg Hall Manager 



 

Women’s Fellowship 

Can you believe it?  It is 
November, Apple season is 
here!    
 
Crisp crunchy Ever Crisps, or 
tart Granny Smith, or sweet 
Honey Crisp — maybe you 
prefer Macintosh, Fuji or Gala. 
To me they are all good and I 
like them for different reasons 
depending on the choice of 
eating, or baking that I plan. 
        
What is your choice — apple 
crisp or apple pie, dumplings 
or fritters? Or maybe you like 
them in a salad or just to bite 
into and enjoy!   I know a 
certain sister who loves to put 
peanut butter on her apple 
slices, and I love apple crisp 
with vanilla ice cream and 
apple butter with cottage 
cheese.    
   
Nov. 18, Joyce Menard will 
present Women’s Roles in the 
History of All Saints’.                                                                                              
           
We will soon be having our 
125TH Anniversary Service, and 
a week later, our Holly Fair will 
be Dec. 9. 
 
The Christmas raffle quilt has 
been made and a matching 
pillow as well.  Louise has 
produced lots of wreaths with 
the help of a few ladies.  Lace 
angels have been made! Five 
ladies sat around a table after 
our Women’s Fellowship 
meeting and made Gnomes 
Christmas tree decorations!   
Someone is making Christmas 
table runners and Silent Action 

items are being gathered. 
Please bring your donations 
for the Christmas shop to 
Houg Hall and see that Louise 
gets them. Craft items also go 
to Louise or Marilyn Mazsa.  
     
Gather your baking supplies, 
check your cookie sheets and 
bread pans, locate your cake 
pans and buy your ingredients!  
December is right around the 
corner and we will need a Bake  
Shop goodie, or five or six, 
from everyone!   Let’s make 
this happen! 
 
We will work on Christmas 
trees and jewelry this week. 
Join us Monday, Thursday and 
Friday mornings, Tuesday and 
Wednesday afternoons.  Men 
can help too if they want. I 
know one has been tying rag  
wreaths and garland already! 
 
Blessings on your day, 
 
Marilyn Mazsa, 
Women’s Fellowship President 
 

P.S. Did you know there has 
been a “door prize” given away 
at each meeting?  Come check 
it out! 

Peering 
Into the 

Past 

As a pew at All Saints’ for many 
decades, I’ve been sat on, 
jumped on by kids, cried on 
and laughed in, slept in, 
napped in, and prayed in. 
People have enjoyed many 
sermons in the warmth of my 
wood, and wondered about 
other sermons, and confusing 
ones are long forgotten. 
  
I’ve witnessed baptisms, first 
communions, confirmations, 
weddings, and funerals. During 
Maundy Thursday watches and 
quiet days, I have served. Tears 
have fallen on me – tears of joy 
and tears of sorrows. Children 
have picked at my varnished 
surfaces, while little ones 
drooled and teethed on me. 
  
I’ve moved with the building 
and accepted new pews, 
carpet, and chairs as they were 
brought in; gotten used to seat 
cushions and the new kneelers 
and pew torches as they were 
installed with screws. 
  
Winds have blown, rains have 
pelted the roof above me, 
lightning has flashed, and 
thunder has crashed around 
me and I have heard the gales 
of hurricanes outdoors.  
  
Despite it all, I have remained 
at your service since the 
beginning. 



 

All Saints’ Sunday School 

October has been a busy month with Maddy 
Burch, Lily Schneeloch and Vincent Bevilacqua 
attending First Communion classes every Sunday 

morning before 
church for four 
weeks.  They were 
blessed during the 
Rite of 
Administration of 
First Communion at 
the 10 a.m. service on 
Oct. 29.  
Afterwards, there 
was a celebration in 
Houg Hall with family 
and friends. 
 

This week we will begin working on our 
Veteran’s Day project, refurbishing the 
landscaping and memorial bench down by the 
flagpole at the cemetery entrance.   
 
Our next project will be managing the Pizza Tent 
at All Saints’ Holly Fair on Dec. 9.  That’s always a 
fun event for the children and a great way to 
contribute to our church.  All children, 
elementary through high school, will participate.  
 
Our K-5 Sunday School program will continue to 
reinforce each week’s Gospel lesson by exploring 
it through the Bible and following up with 
activities, stories, and projects.  
 
Middle and high school children have the 
opportunity to become acolytes.  Please talk to 
Father Tony or Dr. Chris Jones if your child is 
interested.  
 
Our nursery is open during the 10 a.m. service 
and provides developmentally appropriate “toy” 
fun, music, and story time for children under the 
age of 5. 
   
We are currently rotating our nursery caregivers 
every fifth week.  So far, we have only one little 
fellow, Owen Johnson, who attends the nursery.  

We are hoping to hire a permanent caregiver for 
our nursery but until then, we could use more 
volunteers!   
 
If anyone is interested in this worthy ministry, 
please see Karen Neff. 
   
Spread the word to your family and friends 
about our wonderful Sunday School Program!   
                       

Karen Neff 
Children’s Christian Education Director  

This Photo by Unknown 

http://www.weightymatters.ca/2013/07/parental-yes-files-local-church-edition.html


 

The 2023 Progressive Dinner 
event will be held on Friday, Dec. 
15, beginning at 5 pm.   
 
Participants will enjoy a festive 
evening starting with appetizers 
at one house, dinner at a second 
home and dessert at a third 
home.   
 
If you are interested in hosting 
the main course at your home or 
if you would like to sign up, 
please contact Diana Scheiner at 
772-924-7022 or via email at 
dfscheiner@gmail.com  

Progressive Dinner 

Frequent readers of 
this column know 
that we have had 
self-guided tours of 
the cemetery for 
several years now. 

  
This year’s self-
guided tour is 
Pioneering Families 
of Sewall’s Point. 
Beginning Sunday, 
Oct 29, the graves 
of the individuals 
found in that book 
have been marked 
and will remain 
marked until Monday, Nov. 13 
for your touring convenience. 
The books will be available 
after the All Souls’ Day Service 
on Nov. 2 after both Sunday 
services, and are also available 
through the Cemetery Office 
Monday-Friday 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
 
Funds raised by this year’s 
effort will be used toward 
replacing the cemetery fencing 
which has been there since the 
late 1960s.  
  
They say that imitation is the 
sincerest form of flattery. 
Stuart’s Fernhill Cemetery on 
Kanner Highway, aka State 
Road 76, also had a “Historic 
Cemetery Tour” this year.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We don't have a six-lane 
highway going by our peaceful 
cemetery on the hill, 
overlooking the Indian River 
Lagoon, only Brightline going 
by the western edge. 
 
Is their tour competition? No.  
It is a good thing to share the 
history of our communities.  
 
Thank you for your support of 
our cemetery fund raising 
projects.  

  
We are sorry for the 
cancellation of the Pioneer 
Tour, which will be 
rescheduled. 
 

Joyce A Fletcher Menard 
Historian & Board President 
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“WOW! I did not know there was so much 
history right here on this hill.” Greta remarked 
one morning. “Groggy, did you know about the 
Captain?  Captain Sewell helped to settle this 
area… He and his wife had a huge property; and 
they built a dock at the right level to load and 
unload cargo right into their home.  I wish I had 
not slept through the talk about them.” 
 
“Humph! When and where did you hear that 
Greta?” asked Groggy. 
 
“Umm, I’m not sure Groggy; I may have 
overheard the lady that comes to church with 
Ellie the German shepherd. Or I may have heard 
that when I was over near the cemetery office.  
Or I may have heard it when I snuck into the 
church building when someone was giving tours 
— I did not look to see who that was.” Greta said.  
 
“Ha-ha, ho-hum, hee-haw, ha-ha,” Groggy was 
laughing! “Greta, those three people… are all the 
same person! Miss Joyce is the historian around 
these parts.  She has often brought Ellie the dog 
onto campus. Miss Joyce also gives tours in the 
church building, writes a history column in the 
newsletter and is in and out of the cemetery 
office — because she is, or was, or still is the 
president of the cemetery board of directors.” 
 
“Greta,” Little One began, “when did you go to 
the office building? You seemed so opposed to 
us taking a trip to the Thrift Store because we 
had to cross the street.  The office building is a 
whole parking lot away.”  
 
Groggy stopped laughing long enough to 
answer. “Little One, there was a time when I 
traveled down to the river often.  The last time, 
both Greta and I went together. That hill coming 
up from the river gets steeper every time we 
came back up.” 
 
“Ha-ha! Yes, now I remember, we got to Coffey 
Hall and slept right there next to a tombstone. In 
the morning, we hopped toward the front of the 

building and there was a green beast headed 
right for us!” Greta said.  
 
“Greta, that is the vehicle they call The Gator, 
not a beast.  But, yes — we hid in the bushes all 
day and heard lots of tales from the folks both in 
the cemetery office and the people coming in 
and out of the other door. Now that I think 
about it, I think Miss Joyce was reading a book 
out loud,” Groggy said. 
 
“Well, I have been to a beach at a river; but I’m 
not sure where I was.”  Little One said hesitantly. 

 
Bea, the red bee, had been quiet; but asked: 
“Buzz: How can you not know where you were?”   
 
“Well, I was in someone’s pocket for a while, 
then I was on the dash in a car — but I got dizzy 
and fell off. Someone caught me and stuffed me 
in the glovebox for a while. Good thing there 
were crackers in there! When I got out, we were 

(Continued on page 16) 



 

 

   (Continued on page 16) 



near a river… so I sat on the 
beach for a while.  A child 
picked me up and I was then 
back in the same glovebox 
for a while.  Next thing I 
knew, a little girl put me 
back in the garden near the 
pond. So, I don’t know much 
about that trip.”  
 
Little One was explaining 
when the men who cut the 
grass started their noisy 
machines.  
 
Draco the dragonfly warned 
from up in his tree: “LOOK 
OUT FOLKS! PEOPLE ARE 
COMING. Be quiet now!” 
 
 Oh well, I guess that wraps 
up the day — seems like 
everyone went back to sleep. 
It is so good to know there 
are critters keeping an eye on 
the garden and the buildings. 
They watch out for each 
other. and I’m beginning to 
think there are some really 
tall tales being told! 
 
Don’t forget to get your copy 
of the newest cemetery book 
— Miss Joyce has some really 
interesting facts about our 
church and community 
settlers in each book! 
 

The Garden Whisperer 

(Continued from page 14) 
Continued from page 15) 
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+ Wednesday, Nov. 1, and weekly, Holy Eucharist and 
Healing Service. 10 a.m. 

+ Wednesday, Nov. 1, and weekly, Bible Study: The Acts of 
the Apostles. 11:15 a.m. in person in Coffey Hall and 6 p.m. 
via Zoom. 

+ Thursday, Nov. 2, All Souls Day Service. 6 p.m. Conklin 
Cross. 

+ Saturday, Nov. 4, Funeral of Jacques Marzi. 11:00 a.m. 

+ Sunday, Nov. 5, and weekly, Holy Eucharist. 8 and 10 a.m. 
and 10 a.m. online. 

+ Monday, Nov. 6, Daughters of the King. 5 p.m. in church. 

+ Monday, Nov. 6, Men’s Fellowship. 6 p.m. Houg Hall. 

+ Saturday, Nov. 18, Decorate for Fall Festival. 9:30 a.m. in 
the church. Bring dry and canned foods for donation. 

+ Saturday, Nov. 18, Women’s Fellowship, 9:30 a.m. Houg 
Hall. 

+ Thursday, Nov. 23, Thanksgiving. Church and Cemetery 
Offices closed. 

 

Acolyte Ministry: CHRIS JONES 
 

 

Altar Guild:  
SANDY MILLER AND JOYCE MENARD 

 
 

 

Bookkeeper:  JIM VITALE 
 

 

Children’s Christian Education & 
Women’s Fellowship: KAREN NEFF  

 
 

Communications Lead:  
LOUISA BECKETT 

 
 

Daughters of the King: SANDY MILLER 
 

 

Endowment Chair: ELYTA WATKINS  
 

 

Fundraising Team: LOUISA BECKETT 
 

 

Historian: JOYCE FLETCHER MENARD 
 

 

Welcome/Hospitality Host:  
MARILYN MAWHINNEY  

 
 

Houg Hall Manager: LOUISE ANDREWS  
 

  

IT Coordinator:  PAM HURD 
  

 

Landscape Leaders:  
CLARE NORTHCUTT & RUSSELL ROTHFELD 

 

Membership Secretary:  
JOAN WHITTING        

 
 

Men’s Fellowship: BILL WINSEMANN 
 

 

Photography Team Leader: 
POSITION OPEN 
 

Scholarship Chairman: STEVE ANKNER 
 

 

Trumpet Editor:  DAYNA STRAEHLEY 
 

 

Website Editor: DUNCAN HURD  
 

 

Women’s Fellowship: MARILYN MAZSA 
 

 ABANDON 

  AFRAID  

 ALWAYS 

 ISRAEL  

 JOSHUA  

 LORD 

 MOSES 

 DISCOURAGED  

 INSTRUCTIONS 

 COURAGEOUS  
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2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 

HOURS OF OPENING 
 

CHURCH & CEMETERY  
OFFICES  

AND THRIFT SHOP  
 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 
9:00 A.M.—1:00 P.M. 

 

10:00 AM SUN. AND WED. SERVICES 
ARE LIVESTREAMED  VIA 

YOUTUBE.COM/C/
ALLSAINTSJENSENBEACH 

SUNDAY 
HOLY EUCHARIST, RITE II 

8:00 AM 
CHORAL EUCHARIST, RITE II 

10:00 AM 
WEDNESDAY 

HOLY EUCHARIST AND HEALING 
10:00 AM 

Mission Statement 
 

The Community of All Saints’ accepts the  
empowerment of the Holy Spirit to spread the Gospel 
of Jesus Christ through worship of God, service to His 

people and stewardship of His gifts. 
 

www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 
 

youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach
youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach

